Public Authority/In-House Supportive Services Advisory Committee

Minutes of the January 14, 2003 Meeting

10:00 AM

Butte County Employment Center

2445 Carmichael Drive

Dogwood Room

Chico, CA  95928

Present:
David Brown, Mark Gordon, Howard Gregg, Jay Harris, 



Doris Laughlin, Judith Northern, Sarah Okumbe,

Staff:

Patty Smith, Jillian Strawn, Pamela Parkhouse

I. Welcome and Introductions:  The Chair welcomed the committee and introduced Jillian Strawn, the new Public Authority Services Specialist and Pamela Parkhouse, the new Public Authority Secretary.
II. Approval of Minutes of October 8, 2002 and December 10, 2002: The minutes of October 8, 2002 and December 10, 2002 were approved as submitted.
III. Consideration of Changing Standing Committee Meeting Day: David Brown expressed the need to change future Advisory Committee meetings to a more flexible day and time for everyone.  One example being Brian Frink’s on-going commitment to attend the Board of Supervisors’ meetings that conflict with the Advisory Committee meetings’ dates.  Since changing the date and time of the Advisory Committee meeting is a bylaws issue, Patty Smith moved to schedule “provisional” Advisory Committee meetings in the future for the fourth Monday of each month until the current bylaws are reviewed and amended.  Howard Gregg seconded the motion and the committee agreed.  Patty Smith will reserve subsequent meeting rooms.
IV. Public Authority Manager Status Report:  David Brown asked Pamela Parkhouse to read Brian Frink’s Public Authority Manager Status Update.  There was discussion on the issue of future workshop locations and their accessibility.  Jay Harris suggested Marie Callender’s and Logan’s Roadhouse, both located in Chico.  Sarah Okumbe suggested Johnson’s Country Inn also located in Chico.  David Brown appointed Jay Harris and Mark Gordon as a subcommittee to research possible workshop locations with good accessibility. 
V. Committee Member/Officer Terms:  On Tuesday, January 14, 2003, the Board of Supervisors reappointed incumbents David Brown, Diane Cooper, and Rosie Grinnell to the Public Authority Advisory Committee.
There was some discussion concerning the recruitment of a senior, present or past recipient/provider, to represent the Paradise area.  It was noted by David Brown that Brian Frink wrote Supervisor Yamaguchi for assistance with this matter.  One prospective candidate was not able to make the commitment.  The Committee intimated that it might be necessary to appoint someone from outside the Paradise area if there is no response by a certain date.

VI. Committee Priority Review:   Possible locations for the March Strategic Planning Workshop were discussed under “ Public Authority Manager Status Report”.  Items for agenda discussion included reviewing and amending of the bylaws.  The consensus was that the Committee should research other Advisory Committee bylaws from other geographical areas who have been around for awhile and well established.  Jillian Strawn volunteered to take on the action item of contacting the Alameda Public Authority Advisory Committee for input regarding policies and procedures.
VII. Other Matters:  Patty Smith expressed concern and wanted the Committee to be aware of Governor Gray Davis’ proposed budget.
There is a growing concern by some Committee members involving the premature release of patients from hospitals.  Some reasons for premature discharge may include but are not limited to:

1. Patient request. Note that some patients are not competent enough to make that determination.

2. Medicare requirement of discharge mandate.

3. Medicare/Medicad eligibility

4. Discharge Planner required to release patient by a certain date.

These issues may need to be addressed at a later date.

VIII. Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at approximately 11:15 am.  The next scheduled meeting will be on February 24, 2003, at 10 am.  Patty Smith will notify the Advisory Committee members of the location.    

